Republic of the Philippines
Bepartment of Education
REGION VIII - EASTERN VISAYAS

October 9, 2024

REGIONAL MEMORANDUM

ESSD-2024 jl 2 5 2

COORDINATION MEETING RELATIVE TO THE 80TH LEYTE LANDING
COMMEMORATIVE PARADE

To: Schools Division Superintendents } Division of Leyte
} Division of Tacloban City
All Others Concerned

1. With reference to Regional Memorandum No. 1173 s. 2024 and the attached
communication from Jescyn Kate N. Ramos, Unit Head of the Leyte Gulf Landings
Secretariat, this Office, through the Education Support Services Division (ESSD)
shall call for a final meeting with all the participating schools of Tacloban City
Division and Leyte Division on October 11, 2024 at 2:00 o’clock in the afternoon at
the ESSD Office, DepEd Regional Office VIII, Government Center Candahug, Palo,
Leyte.

2 Participants and List of Schools are shown below:
Division Participants/ Name of Schools | Division Participants/ Name of Schools
Leyte Juan B. Mitra-EPS Tacloban | Charlemagne Escobarte-EPS
Palo NHS City Leyte NHS
Tanauan NHS Sagkahan NHS
Pawing NHS San Jose NHS
Palo I CS Cirilo Roy Montejo NHS
Palo II CS Marasbaras NHS
Tacloban City NHS
Northern Tacloban City NHS
Sto. Nino SPED Center
Rizal CS
3. Expenses incurred by the participants in attendance to this meeting and

relative to their participation in the parade shall be charged against their respective
Local Fund/ MOOE/ other fund sources subject to the usual government rules on
accounting and auditing procedures.

4. Immediate dissemination of and compliance with this Memorandum are
desired.
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DEPED - Region 08

Dear DR. FETALVERO,
Greetings!

In 1944, General Douglas MacArthur waded ashore at Palo, Leyte, with
Commonwealth President Sergio Osmefia, and on reaching land, he uttered his now
famous line - “I have returned.” The Leyte Gulf Landings of the Allied forces led to the
liberation of the Philippines from occupation forces in the Second World War. It was
the most significant point in the Pacific War that included the Battle of Leyte Gulf, one
of the greatest naval battles in world history. This year we will commemorate the 80th
Anniversary of the Leyte Gulf Landings to honor once again Friends and Foes alike
who strove to attain peace and promote harmony among the people of the world
community. Currently, the Province of Leyte is making preparations for Leyte Gulf
Landings Anniversary Commemoration.

As the chairperson of the parade committee, | would like to request a final
meeting with all participating schools on Friday, October 11, 2024, at 2 o’clock
in the afternoon. The meeting will be held at DepEd Region 08, Brgy. Candahug,
Palo, Leyte, in preparation for the upcoming 80th Leyte Gulf Landings
Commemorative Parade.

For concerns and queries, please feel free to contact the Leyte Gulf Landings
Secretariat at the Leyte Tourism & Investment Promotion Center, 2nd Floor, Leyte
Provincial Government Complex, Palo, Leyte at Mobile Number 09602946974 or you
can email at leyte.tourism@gmail.com.

Thank you and More Power.

Very truly yours,

JESCYN KATE N. RAMOS
Unit Head, LTIPC
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